PHÒNG GD & ĐT VIỆT TRÌ TRƯỜNG THCS SÔNG LÔ

KÌ THI TUYỀN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025 Môn: TIẾNG ANH

ĐỀ THAM KHẢO

Thời gian: 90 phút (không kể thời gian giao đề) (Đề tham khảo có 03 trang)

Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các từ còn lại. (0,8 điểm) **1. A.** soil **B.** island C. secret **D.** correspond **B.** loud C. about **D.** routine 2. A. found **B.** windows **C.** friends **D**. doors **3. A.** banks **B.** missed **D.** rained **4. A.** knocked C. jumped Câu II. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm) 1. Your parents will buy a new house when they get enough money,_____ A. will they
B. won't they
C. do we
I talked to the girl _____ car had broken down in front of the shop. **D.** don't we A. whoB. whomC. which3. John always comes to class on time and ______. **D**. whose A. neither does Peter **B.** so does Peter **C.** so doesn't Peter **D.** neither doesn't Peter 4. Many people still refuse to admit that smoking _____ harm to people's health. A. makes B. does C. creates D. e **D**. experiences 5. She ______ swim until she was 12 years old. **B.** couldn't C. won't **D.** may not A. can't 6. It was late, _____I decided to go home. B. but C. although **D**. and A. however 7. He doesn't drive so ______his father does. A. careful as **B.** the most careful **C.** more carefully than **D.** carefully as 8. The story was ______to attract all the children. A. funny enough B. such funny **C.** very funny **D.** so funny 9. I should _____ my room. It looks old and colorless. **A.** have someone decorate **B.** get someone decorate **D.** get someone decorated **C.** have someone decorated **10.** They live in _____ **A.** a little lovely old village **B.** a lovely little old village **D.** an lovely old little village **C.** an old lovely little village **11.** English has become the main language of **C.** punishment **D.** employment A. communication **B.** destruction **12.** I_____a few words of English while I was on holiday. A. picked up B. took in **C.** went on **D.** looked for Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ/ cụm từ đồng nghĩa với phần được gạch chân. **13.** I like playing sports like badminton, an *exciting* way to exercise. **A.** interesting **B.** regular C. normal **D.** boring 14. Experiences at work help women to *widen* their knowledge. C. restrict **A.** eliminate **B.** broaden **D.** spoil

Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D ứng với câu đáp lai phù hơp trong các tình huống

giao tiếp sau.	у Tim a book as a birthday j		
A. Thanks for the preser	•		fourteen next week
C. That's a good idea!		D. Do you like	
	f I opened the window?" –		
A. Yes. Here it is	B. Please go ahead	C. Great	 D. Yes,let's
(0,8 điểm)	rong bốn phần gạch chân uckingham Palace, hoped tơ B C		trong các câu sau đây.
2. The important letter sent	t by <u>special</u> <u>delivery</u> .		
A B	C D		
3. She is looking forward	to spend her vacation in Lo	ndon.	
A B	C D		
4. With whom did he go?	Will <u>his</u> go by <u>himself</u> ?		
A B	· ·		
• • •	của động từ trong ngoặc đ		
	next to the beautiful gi		
2. Minh is very hungry nov	w because he (not eat)	anythin	ig since yesterday.
	watch) the Eu		tournament next week.
4. It takes a long time (lear	(n) a fore	ign language.	
	ủa từ trong ngoặc để hoàn		
	He has composed a lot		gs. (music)
2. The football match last n	night was very	(excite)	
3. All of us were surprised.	. The man arrived	(expect)	
	ether he was telling the trut		
Câu VI Chan một nhươn	a án túna A P Choža D	tá tiần vào chỗ	tuống tuong đoạn văn cau

Câu VI. Chon một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D để điền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn văn sau: (0.8 điểm)

Drought is a condition that results when the average rainfall for a fertile area drops far below the normal amount for a long period of time. In areas (1)_____ are not irritated, the lack of rain causes farm crops to wither and die. Higher than normal temperatures usually accompany periods of drought. They add to the crop damage. Forest fires start (2) _____ during droughts. The soil of a drought area becomes dry and crumbles. Often the rich topsoil is (3)____ away by the hot, dry winds. Streams, ponds, and wells often dry up during a drought, and animals suffer and may even die (4)_____ the lack of water.

1. A. who	B. what	C. that	D. whose
2. A. ease	B. easy	C. easily	D. easiness
3. A. flown	B. taken	C. done	D. blown
4. A. because	B. because of	C. although	D. despite

Câu VII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi. (0,8 điểm)

Tropical rain forests are found in Amazon region of South America, Central America, Africa, and South and Southeast Asia. Rain forests are very important to the world's climate. The Amazon rain forest alone receives about 30 to 40 % of the total rainfall on the earth and produces about the same percentage of the world's oxygen. Some scientists believe that the decreasing size of rain forests will affect the climate on the earth, making it uncomfortable or even dangerous for life. Saving our rain forests is an international problem. One country or even a few countries cannot solve the problem alone. The nations of the world must work together to find a solution before it is too late.

1. Where are tropical rain forests found?

2. Are rain forests important to the world's climate?

3. How much percent of the world's oxygen does the Amazon rain forest produce?

4. What do scientists think about the decreasing size of rain forests?

Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn câu trả lời đúng cho các câu hỏi. (0,8 điểm)

Tomorrow, Linda - my best friend- is going to celebrate her 20th birthday. I am going to make her a cake and a beautiful birthday card. I will also buy her a big bunch of roses. I think that it will be a great surprise for her. Apart from me, there are going to be only ten other people attending the party. They are her neighbors who I have already known. Linda has nineteen classmates but they will not come as she has given another party at school. To tell the truth, I am quite comfortable with **this** because I am always **nervous** when I have to talk to new people.

As Linda's closest friend, I will come early to help her prepare for the party. We will have to move her bed to her parents' room because it takes too much space. We will move the bonsai from the balcony into her room to make it more beautiful. I really hope that the party will be a pleasant one.

1. What does the passa	age mainly discuss?			
A. A birthday prese	ent.	B. Attending a bi	B. Attending a birthday party.	
C. Preparation for a	a birthday party.	D. Activities in a	ı birthday party.	
2. According to the pa	ssage, how many people	e will come to Linda's part	y?	
A. 10	B. 11	C. 16	D. 19	
3. What does the word	d this in paragraph 1 refe	er to?		
A. Linda's classma	.te.	B. The school.		
C. The fact that Lin	nda's classmates will no	t join the party.		
D. The fact that the	ere will be only ten peop	le in the party.		
4. The word "nervous	" is the closest in meani			
A. surprised	B. excited	C. shy	D. sick	
Câu IX. Hoàn chỉnh	câu thứ hai sao cho kh	ông thay đổi nghĩa so với	câu đã cho. (1,2 điểm)	
1. They invited Hoa an	nd Mai to the party yeste	erday.		
2. " Are you going to "	visit your aunt tomorrov	v?" she asked me.		
	••••••			
•	ou can find many usefu	l things for your group wor	k.	
	ent to the cinema was tw			
\rightarrow She hasn't		-		
5. Tom was a more sk	illful worker than his br	other.		
\rightarrow Tom worked				
6. They didn't win the	e game in spite of playin	g very well.		
\rightarrow Although				
HÊT				

PHÒNG GD & ĐT VIỆT TRÌ TRƯỜNG THCS SÔNG LÔ

Kỳ THI TUYỀN SINH VÀO LỚP 10 THPT NĂM HỌC 2024 - 2025 Môn: Tiếng Anh HƯỚNG DẪN CHẨM ĐỀ MINH HOẠ (Hướng dẫn chấm có 03 trang)

Câu I. Chọn một phương án A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ có phần gạch chân được phát âm khác với các từ còn lai: (0,8 điểm) C. secret **B.** island **1. A.** soil **D.** correspond C. about **2. A.** found **B.** loud **D.** routine **B.** windows **B.** missed 3. A. banks **C.** friends **D**. doors **D**. rained **4. A.** knocked C. jumped Câu II. Chọn một phương án đúngA, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ hoặc cụm từ thích hợp để hoàn thành các câu sau. (3,2 điểm) 1. Your parents will buy a new house when they get enough money,_____ **A.** will they **B. won't they** C. do we **D.** don't we A. will theyB. won't theyC. do we2. I talked to the girl _____ car had broken down in front of the shop. **B.** whom C. which **D.** whose A. who **3.** John always comes to class on time and _____. **B. so does Peter C.** so doesn't Peter A. neither does Peter D. neither doesn't Peter 4. Many people still refuse to admit that smoking _____ harm to people's health. A. makes B. does C. creates D. e **B. does D.** experiences 5. She ______ swim until she was 12 years old. A. can't B. couldn't C. won't **D.** may not 6. It was late, _____I decided to go home. A. however B. but C. although **D**. and 7. He doesn't drive so ______his father does. A. careful asB. the most carefulC. more carefully thanD. carefully as8. The story was ______ to attract all the children. **A. funny enough B.** such funny **C.** very funny **D.** so funny 9. I should _____ my room. It looks old and colorless. A. have someone decorate **B.** get someone decorate **D.** get someone decorated **C.** have someone decorated **10.** They live in A. a little lovely old village **B.** a lovely little old village **D.** an lovely old little village **C.** an old lovely little village **11.** English has become the main language of _____ C. punishment D. employment A. communication **B.** destruction **12.** I_____a few words of English while I was on holiday. A. picked up **B.** took in C. went on **D**. looked for Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D ứng với từ/ cụm từ đồng nghĩa với phần được gạch chân. **13.** I like playing sports like badminton, an *exciting* way to exercise. A. interesting **B.** regular C. normal **D.** boring 14. Experiences at work help women to *widen* their knowledge. **A.** eliminate **B. broaden** C. restrict **D.** spoil

Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D ứng với câu đáp lại phù hợp trong các tình huống giao tiếp sau. **15.** A: "Why don't you buy Tim a book as a birthday present?" – **B**. **A.** Thanks for the present **B.** Tim will be fourteen next week **D.** Do you like it? C. That's a good idea! **16. A:** "Would you mind if I opened the window?" – **B.** "_____ **A.** Yes. Here it is **B.** Please go ahead C. Great **D.** Yes, let's Câu III. Tìm một lỗi sai trong bốn phần gạch chân A, B, C hoặc D trong các câu sau đây. (0.8 điểm) 1. Yesterday, we visited Buckingham Palace, hoped to see Queen. A B C D 2. The important letter sent by <u>special delivery</u>. B C D Α 3. She is looking forward to spend her vacation in London. A B C D **4.** With whom did he go ? Will his go by himself ? A B C D Câu IV. Viết dạng đúng của động từ trong ngoặc để hoàn chỉnh các câu sau. (0.8 điểm). **1.** Your brother (sit) _____ next to the beautiful girl over there at present? Is your brother sitting

2. Minh is very hungry now because he (not eat) _____ anything since yesterday. *hasn't eaten*

3. Kate loves (hang) ______out with her friends on her birthday.

4. It takes a long time (learn) _______ a foreign language. *to learn*

Câu V. Viết dạng đúng của từ trong ngoặc để hoàn chỉnh các câu sau. (0,8 điểm)

1. Peter is a fine ______. He has composed a lot of beautiful songs. (**music**) musician

2. The football match last night was very ______. (excite) exciting

3. All of us were surprised. The man arrived ______. (expect) unexpectedly

4. She couldn't ______ whether he was telling the truth or not.(**decision**)<mark>decide</mark>

Câu VI. Chọn một phương án đúng A, B, C hoặc D để điền vào chỗ trống trong đoạn văn sau: (0.8 điểm)

Drought is a condition that results when the average rainfall for a fertile area drops far below the normal amount for a long period of time. In areas (1)______ are not irritated, the lack of rain causes farm crops to wither and die. Higher than normal temperatures usually accompany periods of drought. They add to the crop damage. Forest fires start (2) _____ during droughts. The soil of a drought area becomes dry and crumbles. Often the rich topsoil is (3)_____ away by the hot, dry winds. Streams, ponds, and wells often dry up during a drought, and animals suffer and may even die (4) the lack of water.

1. A. who	B. what	<mark>C. that</mark>	D . whose
2. A. ease	B. easy	C. easily	D. easiness
3. A. flown	B. taken	C. done	<mark>D.</mark> blown
4. A. because	B. because of	C. although	D. despite

Câu VII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và trả lời các câu hỏi. (0,8 điểm)

Tropical rain forests are found in Amazon region of South America, Central America, Africa, and South and Southeast Asia. Rain forests are very important to the world's climate. The Amazon rain forest alone receives about 30 to 40 % of the total rainfall on the earth and produces

about the same percentage of the world's oxygen. Some scientists believe that the decreasing size of rain forests will affect the climate on the earth, making it uncomfortable or even dangerous for life. Saving our rain forests is an international problem. One country or even a few countries cannot solve the problem alone. The nations of the world must work together to find a solution before it is too late.

1. Where are tropical rain forests found?

(Tropical rain forests/ They are found) in Amazon region of South America, Central America, Africa, and South and Southeast Asia.

2. Are rain forests important to the world's climate?

Yes, they are.

3. How much percent of the world's oxygen does the Amazon rain forest produce?

It produces about 30 to 40% of the world's oxygen.

4. What do scientists think about the decreasing size of rain forests?

They think that it will affect the climate on the earth, making it uncomfortable or even dangerous for life

Câu VIII. Đọc đoạn văn sau và chọn câu trả lời đúng cho các câu hỏi. (0,8 điểm)

Tomorrow, Linda - my best friend- is going to celebrate her 20th birthday. I am going to make her a cake and a beautiful birthday card. I will also buy her a big bunch of roses. I think that it will be a great surprise for her. Apart from me, there are going to be only ten other people attending the party. They are her neighbors who I have already known. Linda has nineteen classmates but they will not come as she has given another party at school. To tell the truth, I am quite comfortable with **this** because I am always nervous when I have to talk to new people.

As Linda's closest friend, I will come early to help her prepare for the party. We will have to move her bed to her parents' room because it takes too much space. We will move the bonsai from the balcony into her room to make it more beautiful. I really hope that the party will be a pleasant one.

1. What does the pass	age mainly discuss?			
A. A birthday present.		B. Attending a b	B. Attending a birthday party.	
C. Preparation for a birthday party.		D. Activities in	D. Activities in a birthday party.	
2. According to the pa	issage, how many people	will come to Linda's par	ty?	
A. 10	<mark>B.</mark> 11	C. 16	D. 19	
3. What does the word	d this in paragraph 1 refer	to?		
A. Linda's classmate.		B. The school.	B. The school.	
C. The fact that Lin	nda's classmates will not j	join the party.		
D. The fact that the	ere will be only ten people	e in the party.		
4. 4. The word " <u>nerve</u>	ous" is the closest in mear	ning to		
A. surprised	B. excited	C. shy	D. sick	
Câu IX. Hoàn chỉnh	câu thứ hai sao cho khô	ng thay đổi nghĩa so vớ	i câu đã cho. (1,2 điểm)	
1. Hoa and Mai were	invited to the party yester	day		
2. She asked me if / w	hether I was going to visi	t my aunt the next day/ th	he following day.	
3. If you go to the link	k, you can find many usefu	ul things for your group v	work.	
4. She hasn't gone to t	he cinema for two months	S.		
5 Tom worked more skillfully than his brother				

5. Tom worked more skillfully than his brother.

6. Although they played very well, they didn't win the game